
Romania Missions 
Raul Enyedi, str. Izvor nr. 3, Bocșa, CS, 325300, Romania. E-mail: raul_enyedi@yahoo.com  
Printing work under the authority of Sovereign Grace Baptist Assembly, Bocsa, Romania 

June 9th, 2021 

Greetings in the Name of our precious Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  

Mission work. Our congregation 
enjoyed another blessed month of 
sweet fellowship. We were able to 
meet regularly in Bocsa and in all 
mission points. The highlight of the 
month was the special meeting we had 
in Filiasi, where brethren from all the 
mission points attended. Several were 
not able to make it, but we’re thankful 
for the time of fellowship we had 
together. I asked bro. John from 
Bucharest to preach a message for us 
all. He preaches at the mission point in 
Bucharest and is active on the 
Internet, but this was the first message 
he b rought be fore the whole 
congregation. 

We plan to have another special meeting in Filiasi on June 19th. It will be our church’s 12th anniversary 
then (on the 21st, to be more precise). We’re thankful for the grace our Lord has shown us so far. From 
the beginning we’ve been on the first line of battle in the spiritual warfare and all of us are determined 
to keep pressing, following in the footsteps of our great Head and Captain. Down through the years, 
we’ve felt the intensity of the opposition of Satan, who threw at us everything he had in his arsenal; we 
felt the bitter taste of failure to control our own flesh; the deep sorrow and concern when some from 
our numbers backslid; we felt our own feebleness and realized over and over again that it is His grace 
that keeps us, it is He that worketh in us „both to will and to do of his good pleasure“. And so, we are 
determined to remain faithful, to keep storming the Gates of Hell, to be a powerful light in this 
spiritually dark part of the world. 

Literature work. We continued to send out a lot of literature last month. We needed to reprint several 
titles of Gospel booklets. We also bought a lot of paper, because the price is going up next month. We’ll 
try to buy another batch before the end of this month. 

On June 21st, we plan to officially release our church’s App (Harul Suveran) and new website 
(www.harulsuveran.ro/en). These projects involved thousands of work hours of many brethren. The 
content will be available in 5 languages (Romanian, English, German, Spanish, Portuguese) and we’ll 
soon add 5 more (French, Italian, Bulgarian, Russian and Urdu). These projects bring us one step closer 
to our older big goal: to proclaim the Gospel, the doctrines of grace and church truth in all European 
languages. And from here, to the uttermost parts of the world! We wish to thank you all for being part 
of this work, through your prayers and support! We pray for you, as well, our beloved! Bro. Raul
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